
REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL 

REMOVAL OF EXISTING DRY HYDRANT AND INSTALLATION OF NEW HYDRANT 

 

The Town of Plymouth is seeking qualified contractors to replace a dry hydrant that has been damaged 
due to flooding.  

Scope of Work 

The contractor will be responsible for the following tasks: 

1. Removal of Existing Hydrant: 

o Safely disconnect the existing dry hydrant from the water main. 

o Remove the damaged hydrant and associated components. 

o Backfill the excavation to the appropriate grade. 

2. Installation of New Hydrant: 

o Excavate a new trench for the installation of the new hydrant. 

o Install the new dry hydrant, ensuring proper alignment and connection to the water 
main. 

o Backfill the excavation and compact the soil to the required specifications. 

3. Testing and Commissioning: 

o Test the new hydrant for proper operation and water flow. 

o Ensure compliance with all applicable codes and regulations. 

A mandatory pre-bid site visit will take place on Wednesday, September 18, 2024 at 8:30 A.M on site at 

Town Office Road Plymouth, Vermont. 

 

Bids should be marked “Dry Hydrant Repair” and emailed to clerk@plymouthvt.org or mailed to Town of 

Plymouth, 68 Town Office Road, Plymouth, Vermont 05056 no later than 1:00 P.M. on Tuesday, 

September 24, 2024.  Bids will be opened and/or read immediately after the deadline in Plymouth Town 

Office Meeting Room and the Select Board may award the bid at the same time. 

 

The Town of Plymouth reserves the right to reject any or all Bids/Proposals.  This solicitation in no way 
obligates the Town of Plymouth to award a contract.  A valid Certificate of Insurance showing proof of the 
contractor’s liability and Worker’s Compensation coverage naming the Town of Plymouth as additional 
insured is required.  For questions, please contact Larry Lynds at 802-672-3535. 
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